
BADGER BYTES 
Principal’s Corner - Mr. Snow 

Upcoming 
Events 

 
 
Sept 10th — 
First Day of 
3K 
 
Sept 10th — 
Pictures 
 
Sept 13th — 
3rd & 4th 
Grade 
Horicon 
Marsh Field 
Trip 
 
Sept 28th — 
Homecoming 
 
Oct 5th — 
No 4K 
 
Oct 8th— 
PTL Meeting 
5:30 P.M. 
 

We have begun rewiring our school for upgraded 
wireless internet service. We thank all the volunteers 
who are involved. We thank the donors and grant 
providers who gave the dollars to make this project 
possible.  
We encourage you to get out and sell this weekend for 
our Christmas Card and Gift Sale. This fundraiser 
ends on September 28th.  
School pictures are Monday, September 10th. 
I would like to thank all those who expressed 
condolences for my family and I due to the death of 
my mother this week. She went to be with the Lord 
early Wednesday morning after a battle with cancer. 
We praise the Lord for the promise of the 
Resurrection. We have faith that we will all be 
reunited in Eternity because Jesus has paid  for all 
our sins with his death and resurrection. We need to 
share that wonderful message. My mom’s “All Better” 
now. Praise God and God bless you all. Mr. & Mrs. Snow 
will be out of town for the funeral on Tuesday and 
Wednesday of next week.  



1st/2nd 
Mrs. Fritsch 

PS/K 
Miss Linse 

4K 
Mrs. Snow 

This has been a week of 
firsts for all of us.  We have 
been working on tracing our 
name, sitting on the carpet 
(in one spot), lining up, 
walking in a line, 
using  glue sticks, cutting 
with scissors, raising our 
hands and snapping the caps 
on our markers. (Please take 
some time to practice 
cutting along lines and 
shapes at home.) 

We learn many concepts 
through songs. We have 
started learning hand 
motions for the sounds of 
the letters of the alphabet. 
We have learned songs for 
the numbers 1 - 4 and color 
songs. We even have a criss 
cross applesauce chant for 
how to sit on the carpet. 

Literacy 
We have been reading about 
a dog named Wiggles.We 
heard how he learned the 
school rules and how to pay 
attention at school. We have 
been practicing how to hold 
our books and read (look at) 
books during silent reading 
time. We are up to a minute 
and will continue to build 
our endurance. 

This first week of school 
had just flown by. We have 
spent the last 4 days 
getting settled into our 
Kindergarten routine. We 
love getting 2 recesses a 
day and having delicious 
snacks. We have jumped 
right into our Math lessons. 
In our Language Arts 
program, we have met our 
first Superkid friend Cass. 
Every month we will have a 
new mealtime prayer. 
During September we are 
using a prayer called “The 
Lord is Good to Me” and it 
is sung to the tune of 
Johnny Appleseed. The 
words are “O, the Lord is 
good to me, and so I thank 
the Lord, for giving me, the 
things I need, the sun and 
the rain and the apple 
seed, The Lord is good to 
me. Amen, Amen, Amen, 
Amen, Amen, 
Aaaaaaaaaamen.” There 
are hand motions with this 
prayer that your child can 
show you. I will include 
each month’s prayer in the 
Badger Bytes so that you 
can enjoy them with your 
child. We look forward to 
meeting our new 3K 
classmates next week. 
Remember Picture day is 
Monday! 

We had a terrific start to our 
new school year! We’ve 
learned about our first 
parents, Adam and Eve. God 
created everything and said it 
was very good! Until the fall 
into sin. Which took us to the 
next big event, The Great 
Flood. Noah and his sons built 
a huge Ark. God sent two of 
each kind of animal to Noah 
to put on the Ark. The rains 
came for 40 days and 40 
nights! Noah and his wife, 
three sons and their wives 
were kept safe to start the 
human race over again. When 
God opened the doors to the 
Ark, Noah built and altar to 
thank God for His 
faithfulness. God put a 
rainbow in the sky as a 
reminder to Him to not 
destroy the earth again with a 
worldwide flood. Thank you 
God! Our first Art Lesson was 
making a rainbow! In math we 
are counting, writing the date, 
learning how to read our 
birthday graph, and reviewing 
time in second grade. Second 
grade started reading their 
first chapter in Superkids, are 
learning about nouns, and 
possessive nouns. First grade 
are review the Superkid 
characters. Have a great 
weekend! 



7th/8th Grade 
Mrs. GeRue 

5th/6th Grade 
Mr. Snow  

3rd/4th Grade 
Mrs. Schram 

Welcome back to the 2018-
19 school year.  We have 
been doing a few activities 
on getting acquainted with 
each other and some science 
activities with “Fred the 
Worm.” Our class has a field 
trip coming up on Thursday, 
September 13. We will be 
heading to Horicon Marsh. 
Parents that would like to 
chaperone our field trips 
this year will have to fill out 
the volunteer form that 
requires a background check. 
The school office will handle 
all the details. Mrs. Hess and 
Mrs. Trochinski will 
accompany us on this field 
trip. We started reading the 
chapter book, How to Eat 
Fried Worms. Science class 
has us buzzing into the 
insect world. Your child can 
bring insects to school. 
Thank you for giving me the 
privilege to be your child’s 
teacher this year. Just as 
Jesus grew in wisdom and 
stature, and in favor with 
God and men, may your child 
do likewise. Please 
communicate with me if you 
have concerns or questions.  

Welcome back to 
another busy and fun 
year. In religion we are 
studying Creation and 
Cain & Able.  Memory 
next week will be Books 
of the Old Testament. 
In math we completed 
lesson number 4 on 
Friday. We are reading 
The Indian in the 
Cupboard. Omri has 
been given a cabinet 
that will bring plastic 
figures to life. He has a 
real live miniature 
Indian brave named 
Little Bear. We are also 
doing SRA and reading 
comprehension 
activities. Spelling 
starts next week. 
Have a great weekend! 

Welcome back to school!  We 
are off to a great start!  In 
social studies we are starting 
the year off with a 
geography class and 
beginning with South 
America.  In science we are 
beginning the year with life 
science and the study of 
creation and plants.  In 
spelling and vocabulary we 
worked through the 
introductory lesson that 
helps students understand 
words and meanings 
better.  Next week will be 
their first lesson.  The 
homework for the lesson is 
due on Thursday, and the 
spelling and vocabulary test 
is on Friday.  Students may 
use Spellingcity.com to study 
spelling words if they 
wish.  In reading we are 
starting with a group project 
which involves some reading 
and comprehension work, 
ending with a fun project of 
making soft pretzels.   

 

If you have not turned in the 
registration paperwork, 
including medical forms, etc. 
please get them in on 
Monday.  Thank you. 



Volleyball News 
Girls Volleyball played against All Saints Catholic School Tuesday, and lost the first 
two games: 14-25, 10-25. The third game our girls picked up the win with the score 26
-24. The girls played very hard, had good serving and started to play more as a team 
in the third game. Thursday, we played at Trinity, Oshkosh. We lost the first two 
games: 16-25, 19-25, and won the third game 26-24. We are serving pretty well and 
learning how to play together.  
 
Handbell Auditions 
Students will start to meet next week Tuesday, September 11, and Thursday, 
September 13. There are two students returning to the group from last year. If your 
child is in Grades 5 – 8, and wants to try handbells, contact Mrs. Fritsch (920-896-
2528) for an audition time. There is no cost to be part of the Handbell Group.  
 
Sports 
All athletes need to turn in their physicals to Miss Linse. If you think you may need 
one please ask. Please pay your sports fee of 10 dollars to Miss Linse also. It is 10 
dollars per season. Also, any one interested in purchasing a year long sports pass 
please see Miss Linse. They are 30 dollars and they cover all home games for the year 
2018-2019. Tournaments are not included. 
As you may have heard we are combining basketball teams with All Saints this year to 
create more opportunities for our students to be able to play. More information will 
follow as we get closer to the basketball season. If you have any questions, please feel 
free to ask. 
 
Library News: Scholastic Book Fair will be coming to our school October 5-12th. Early 
Christmas shopping. 
 
First trimester’s offering will be going to the Human Care organization in our church. 
The group helps the shut-ins and sick members of our congregation and extends a kind 
and compassionate hand to families grieving.  

 



Monday, Sept. 10 
Hamburger on WG 
Bun 

Tuesday, Sept. 11 
Hot Ham & Cheese on 
WG Bun 

Wed., Sept. 12 
Hot Dogs & Mini Corn 
Dogs 
Thursday, Sept. 13 
Chicken Fajitas 

Friday, Sept. 14 
Turkey Ala King 
 
 

Hot Lunch Next Week 

Lunch Tickets 
Grades K – 5:  5 meals = $13.00     (1 meal $2.60) 
Grades 6 – 8:  5 meals =  $14.25    (1 meal $2.85) 
Adult Meals:  $4.10 per lunch 

FAMILY NAME: 

Student   No. of Meals   @ $   =   

Student   No. of Meals   @ $   =   

Student   No. of Meals   @ $   =   

        

Milk Tickets 
No. of Milk    @ $7 per 20 =   $ 

TOTAL:   

REMEMBER, YOU CAN CHECK YOUR 
TUITION AND LUNCH BALANCES 

ON SYCAMORE 



St. John 
Lutheran School 

146 Mound Street 
Berlin, WI 54923 

920-361-0555 
920-361-0575 fax 

Train up a child... 

The 
Back 




